
Volrrrn c'l'lrirq', Nrrnrbcr Threc Octobcr 2002

Join us for our October l4 program featuring Nebraska quilter Cindy Erickson from Papillion.
Cindy will share with us many of her beautiful quilts and the interesting history and variation
of her quilting career. She is a certified NQA quilt judge, lectures and teaches around the
country, and has had her work published in various magazines and publications. In her class on
October 15, Cindy will show participants how to tackle the complex Mariners Compass block,
using her unique rotary tricks and methods (published iir Fons and Porter magazine).

Il9Remember to bring:

{Fabric nametag
/Announcements for your
committee
/Adicles for the next issue of
the Plain Print
/Friendship Blocks
/"Show & Tell"

lnside this issue...,,.

Treasurer's Report 3

Chormley/lQ5C Proposal . 4

Class Registrations . . . . . . . 7

Friendship Block . 7

Lincoln Quilters Guild - quilting since 1973
Meeting the second Monday of each month, September through May,

at the Seventh Day Adventist Church, 4015 S. 49d Street, Lincoln, Nebraska
Gathering at 6:30 pm. Program at 7:00 pm

It's Holiday Peek time again
at the University Place Art Center.

We are looking for volunteers to help with set up
and take down as well as staffing the rooms

during the sale.
The dates are Friday November 8 -10.

This year, as an incentive, each volunteer will
receive a 10% discount during Peek. Those
wor*ing in the rooms during the sale will also

receive a free lunch!
Sign up sheets will be available at the 0ctober
Guild meeting or you may call Jo Anne Bair at
488-0344 to schedule a time. This is another

opportunity for us to raise money that helps with

the operating budget of the Ad Center. Zto
Scftr.teid& and Jo AnneBair Holiday Peek
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Next Newsletter Deadline;
October 14,2oO2

The Plain Print
is the monthly newsletter of the

Lincoln Quilters Guild
of Lincoln, Nebraska.

Editor and Layout:
Marilyn Rembolt

Circulation: Carol Curtis

The deadline for submitting
articles to the Plain Print is the
Wednesday following the guild

meeting.
Send articles and ads to:

Marilyn Rembolt
1300 Twin Ridge Rd.

Lincoln, NE 68510
(402) 48e-8371

e-mail:
msrembolt@inebraska. com

Advertisinq in the P/arn Prinf

Businesses:
A3 %x 2" sized ad is $20 for
the first month and $15 per
month for subsequent months.
A3 Tzx 4" sized ad is $35 for
the first month and $30 per
month for subsequent months.
Ads must be camera-ready.
lndividuals:
Anyone may place classified
quilt-related ads in the
'Quilters'Exchange" at a cost
of $5 for 30 words. Send the
exact text for ads.

Send ads along with a check
made out to "Lincoln Quilters
Guild" to Marilyn Rembolt.
(See address info above.)

e I i!: Start planning now forthe November
meetingl!! Please bring donations, Santa Socks
& Sacks. dfi l9 A few suggestions are: gloves,
hats, searves, sweaters, gift cedificates, books,
toiletries. f'9

rhanksto State Fair Volunteers

--from DiorrcDen[C, Nebraska State Quilt Guild President 2002

A big THANK YOU goes out from the Nebraska State Guild to allthe
LQG members and Lincoln area quilters who assisted with the quifi
exhibit at the Nebraska State Fair. This year's exhibit was exceptional,
in large part due to the efforts of many of you who volunteered to help
with putting up the exhibit and white-gloving during the Fair.

Special thanks goes to Linda Gapp, who is serving as NSQG's State
Fair Chairperson, and to Chris Wiegers and crew who actually put up
and took down the quilts. This year's trial run with Day Captains to
help supervise volunteers turned out very well. Those who stepped
into that role included Jean Ang, Lana Jo Reffert, Marcia Natrass,
Mary Richling, Sandra Wade, and Ron Wilson.

This year's State FairlNSQG raffle quilt to raise funds for the fair and
NSQG's pledge to the lnternational Quilt Study Center was pieced by
Elaine Pieper and quilted by Carolyn Vosika, both of Lincoln. lt was
won by Leigh Lillibridge of Grand lsland.

Congratulations to all LQG members who entered quilts and who
received awards. We look forward to more from you next year as we
work toward improving the exhibit area, including more lighting and
better protected displays.

Velda Neuman Workshops

lqFebruaU 21 -23 -'Creating Realism'

sFebruary 24-26 -'Collage Quilts creating

Form and Texture-based on her new book

Call 402-498-4366 or e-mail

FryGuyzMom@aol. con for details
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Treasurer's Report 611102 lhru Bl31lO2

- - caro lrgn.Meter, Treasu rer

Checking Account Balance @ 5131102

Lincoln Quilters Guild Sepiember 9,2002, Meeting

7:00 pm at College View Seventh Da'.,Adventist Church

President Sheryl Jonas welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Donna Dornbush inboduced our guest speakel Michael James.

The business meeting was called to order at 8:05.

The minutes of the May meeting were approved as printed in
the Plain Print.

The treasurer's report was approved as printed in the Plain
Print.

Vicky Skoudas read the Announcements:

Thanks to the refteshments committee: Gindy Weyers, Diana

Dreth, June Tewes, Joyce Page, Joyce Soderholm, Jennie

Mauhews, Joan Davie, Kathy Joseph, Bobbie Asche and Lynn

DeShon.

We had 37 guests this evening.

Discover Nebraska is looking for additional volunteers to help in

the classroom. Call Sheila Green or Jean Ang for information.

The resource room at the University Place Art Center is

featuring quilts by LQG president Sheryl Jonas.

The Hillestad Gallery at UNL is featuring exhibits by Judith

James and LQG member Leah Sorensen Hayes, Sept 9-27.

The SAC Museum is featuring theAmerican SpiritQuilt Project
in exhibition through Nov 2002.

There will be an organizational meeting for fabric dyers and
painters on Sept 30th at 1 pm at Mailyn Rembolfs home.

We received a thank you from NPW for help during the August

membership pledge.

We received a thank you from Janneken Smucker, recipient of
the LQG scholarship in 2002.

LQG will be making Santa socks and sacks for the needy. lf
you need a pattern or want to help contact JudyWright or Chris
Taylor.

United Methodists Minishies is looking for a volunteer to quilt a
full size quilt. Call Charleene Johnson for info at471-1777.

Hobby Lobby is looking for someone to teach quilting classes.
Call Dottie Lash at 1183-2269 for info.

The winners of the LQG awards at State Fair were Janice

$5,166.19

rr. . JlTl€.
Checkinglnterest ...10.97
Membership ....1,020.00
Quilt Show - Admissions 3,435.97
QuiltShow-Auction ....2,962.81
Quilt Show - Ratfle Quilt . . 854.00
Total lncome ...8,283.75

Expenses:
Discover Nebraska ( 50.00)
Fair Awards . 75.00
Guild lnformationFliers ...129.44
lnsurance ...30.00
Membershipbook ..23.00
Newsletter . 592.67
QuiltShow .....3,418.47
Total Expenses 4,21A.58

Checking Account Balance @ 8131102 $9,231.36
Total of CD's $29,030.89

$anta's Suealshop Ralraat
October 18 -20,2002 $100

Work on those Ghristmas gifts and UFOS.

.^Quality sewing time with someone to help with
problems.

Limited spaces left-call Log Gabin Quitt Shop at
1{66-286-2517 to register or

e-mail sue@logcabinquilts.com

.i.1.* A nevr small quilt group foeuoing on sharing
Fabric Dyeing & ?ainling techniquce uill be holding an

organizational meeling on Mondal afternoon $eptombar
70 e voo p.m. al lhc home of Maril.ln Femboli. lf 1ou
ars interoslod in atlonding lhis or an.1 fuluro mcolings or
havo an1 quealions, ploato conlacl Ulondl Fa1[4Sf-4FUfl
or Marilln Fombolt 1461-6'111. t**
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Lippincott for Best Non-Functional Quilt, Carol J Falk for Best Senior Citizen

Quilt and Wendell J Smith for Best First Quilt. Congratulations to the winners.

Upcoming workshops: Cindy Erickson on Tuesday oct 15 will present a

workshop on Mariner's Conpass and on Monday Nov 11 Mary Stori will present

a workshop on embellishments.

Friendship Blocks: Jeanne Garvin said 51 blocks were received. Winners

were Mattie Sloan, Sharlee Green and Kay Goehring.

Mini Raffle: $93.75 was collected. Winners were: Gwen Frans wan the quilt

donated by Martha Lane, Valerie Boftcher won the quilt donated by Phyllis Horn

and Jeanefte Shubbendeck won the book donated by Rosalyn Can.

Quilt Show Financial Report: Carolyn Meter reported that the quilt show net

prolit was $5963.87. lncome was: admissions $3435.97, auction $2937.81,

donation $25.00, merchants mall $1230.00 and rafile quilt $2853.00. Expenses

were $'1517.91.

President's Report: Sheryl thanked everyone who has volunteered for

committees and those who helped with the quilt show, county and state fair.

, Volupteers are needed for the Nominations Committee.

, Nerl4.Business:

SandyAnderson moved thatthe proposal forthe LQG to enter into an agreement

with the University of Nebraska-Lincoln Foundation to raise $50,000 over the

next live years, with an initial donation of $10,000 for the establishment of 'The

Mary Campbell Ghormley Reading Room" in the to be built lnternational Quilt

Proposal: The Mary Campbell Ghormley Reading Room
in the International Quilt Study Center-University of
Nebraska, Lincoln

The Lincoln Quilters Guild
Vision Committee was
established to look into the

futuro for opportunities for
the Guild to promote its
vision of education in the art
and craft of quilt making. To
that end, a special project
committee was formed to
make preliminary inquiries
into how the Lincoln Quilters
Guild could bring two
drearns together into a vital

Study Center building be brought to the floor for discussion and

be votec on at the October meeting of LQG. Seconded by Jean

Davie. iliscussion included:

Dr. Pai Curse explained that the building had been

approved by academic planning commiftee. An architect

is working on preliminary plans and costs.

The buildingwill included dedicatedyear round exhibition

space, work areas, storage, parking,

The cunent IQSC space will be used to house the other

UNL textile collections.

The UNL Foundation will help with mailing, bookkeeping

, etc. No money will be funneled through the LQG

feasury-donations go to the foundation, earmarked for

the LQG fund.

There is no liabilityto the guild if we cannot raise enough

m0ney.

lf the building is not built, money will go to'The Mary

Campbell Ghormley Scholarship"

The vote in October will be by secret ballot as per LQG

bylaws.The meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm. Show and tell

followed.

Minutes submitted by Lirrda LoAe4 SeCfetary.

****

projeot for the Guild.
One dream is an extension of that of Robert and Ardis
James when they donated over 900 quilts and a

substantial amount of funding for the formation of the

Intemational Quilt Study Center at the University of
Nebraska-Lincoln. Their dream, ono shared by all 'rvho

have played a part in the continued development ofIQSC
over the past five years, is to have a separate building to
house the quilt collection and to provide space for
conservation work, public exhibitions, staff offices and

resoarch.

Another dream has grorvn from the lifelong commitment

to quilt history and documentation by LQG's founding
mother, Mary Campbell Ghormley. Mary's love of
quilting has led her to collect an invaluable library of
over 400 quilt books, many of rvhich are vital to ongoing

-4-
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qullt stud)'and lesearch. Shc has cataloguctl attcl houscd this libLary,

uscd it extensively for her orvn rcscarclr, and opencd hcr holte to
others doing similar research. Mary's dleanr, shared by lter ht,sband

Rogcr, is that her library rvould continue to serve the purpose of
quitt education and research rvhen they are no longer rvilling to
lArse and care for it.

;e hvo dreams converged into onc thought. It rvas first
expressed rvithout intent but has grorw into the project that rve

propose here. To have a Mary Campbell Ghorrnley Reading Room

in the proposed Intemational Quilt Study Center building that rvould

house her library and other selected materials so they are readily

accessible for both academic and public research.

On February sth, 2002, Diane Deahl, Jo Baxter and Sandra

Anderson as members of the LQG Vision Cornmittee, met rvith Dr.

Pat Crervs, Director of IQSC and Rachelle Humiston of thc

University of Nebraska Foundation to discuss the feasibility of such

a project- We discussed the naming of the roorn and the possibility

of housing Mary's extensive quilting library and research materials
in that room. The details of the Ghormley donation rvould be

rvorked out by the Ghormleys and the Foundation. The naming of
the room would be dependent upon a sizable donation from the

Lincoln Quilters Guild to honor her;and along rvith her, honoring
those rvho joined her in forming LQG and those rvho have benefited

from her inspiration. We envision the Mary Campbell Ghormley
Reading Room, housing Mary's library to be used for on-sito

research by scholars, artists, researchers, and collector. It rvould

also provide rvonderful educational opporhrnities and resources for
us as LQG members.

On February lgth, 2002, Diane Deahl and Sandra Anderson met
rvith Mary and Roger Ghormley to 

1sk 
for their blessing to proceed

with the proposal. They graciously accepled.

larch 7th, representatives of the Vision Committee presented

a ,,roposal to the LQG Executive Board, requesting permission to
explore the possibility of launching a project to raise funds to
establish "The Mary Campbell Ghormley Reading Room" in the

proposed Intemational Quilt Study Center building. The proposal

was accepted.

The follorving steps have occurred since that meeting:

- A special projects cornmittee has been formed, consisting of
Chairperson Sandra Anderson, Mona Jeanne Easter, Pat Hackley,
Carroll Dischner, Connie Strope, Diane Deahl and Judy Lane.

- This summer (June 2002) the University gave their approval

for the IQSC building to be erected on a proposed site just west of
the Dairy Store on East Canrpus. Plans are currently underway for

thc dcsign and construcliou of'the building. -l 
lris buildirrg

rvill be financed by privale donations and no lax mon.;y

rvill be involved.
- The special projects commitlee met rvith Dr, Orervs

and Rachelle Hurniston to discuss the procedures lor this

endeavor from the financial and adnrinistrative aspects.

- Rachelle flumiston on behalf of the Foundation

provided the LQG spccial projects cornnrittee rvith a draft
of a proposed agre€ment between the Lincoln Quilters
Guild and the University of Nebraska Foundation. This

agreement would specify that the Lincoln Quilters Guild

rvould donate $50,000 over a 5-year period to name a

room in honor of Mary Campbell Ghormley. The
Foundation'would agree to do mailings, accounting and

legal work required for this project.

- The special projects committee met rvith Carolyn

Meter, LQG Treasurer and Sheila Green, I-QG Assistant
Treasurer, to discuss the Guild's current financial base

and projections for its future financial health. It rvas

proposed that a contribution of$10,000 from the Guild
treasury could be used to start the process.

- On August 9th, the special projects committee

invited the members of the Executive Board to meet with
them at the International Quilt Study Center to visit the

facility and to meet rvith Dr. Pat Crervs and Carolyn

Ducey to raise questions they had about the proposal.

Those attending included Sheryl Jonas, Carolyt Meter,

Sheila Green, Sandra Anderson, Pat Hackley, Carroll
Dischner, Connie Strope and Diane Deahl.

On August 22, 2002, Sandra Anderson and Carroll

Dischner presented the proposal to the Executive Board.
Permission ryas granted to bring the proposal before the

Guild at large at the September 9th meeting. The floor
rvill be opened for questions and discussion. The
proposal rvill bo published in the October Plain Print and

a vote rvill be taken by secret ballot at the Ootober

meetirrg. This procedure is in accord rvith the Guild
By-Laws for money expenditures and commitments

exceeding $500.

The special projects committee has discusscd various

fund-raising ideas, including:
Silent Auctions
Teas

Quilters Camival
Mini Workshops
Sewing Room Tours
Celebrity Ralfle Quilr
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llxploring the l-easibility olnratchirrg lunds, donations and

lrants ---- All suggestions are ivelconie!

Some rr-,ill Ask: "Why name it the Mary Carnpbell Ghormley
R.eadiug Room" - if the ntoney is boing raised and donated by the
Lincoln Quilter Guild? Indeed, Mary herself rvas the first to ask
this question. The ansrver is simple: because Mary represents the
best and brightest in the quilting rvorld. She has given so much of
herself to all of us rvho love quilts and quilt making, and she has
done so quietly and humbly. Mary has been a living resource not
only for Lirrcoln Guild members but also for quilters across the state

and the country. Without Mary rve would not be rvhat we are or
where we are today.

The national reputation of LGQ has grorvn on the shoulders of
Mary and those rvho followed in her footsteps, to pursue their love
of quilt making and to honor the tradition. The guild's reputation
has been built on numerous trailblazing events, including hosting
one of the first national quilting symposiums in 1977 here in
Lincoln. Speakers drarvn from outside Nebraska inclrtded Phyllis
Hader, Helen Squire and Michael James. This rvas follorved by
LQG setting up and carrying through the Nebraska Quilt History
project, rvhich led to the publication of the prize-winning book,
Nebraska Quilts and their Makers, edited by Dr. Pat Crews and Dr.
Ron Naugle. Next came the first NQA Quilt Show in Nebraska held
in Lincoln in 199 L

When you read the mission statement in the front of your yearbook,
by fulfilling this project we rvill be fulfilling each of the purposes of
our guild. By working toward this goal, Lincoln Quilters Guild will
be making a vital contributiuion to the completion of the
Intemational Quilt Study Building. This building will bring many
visitors, scholars and researchers to Lincoln and provide educational
opportunities about quilting that we never dared imagine. We will
be contributing to an intemational appreciation of quilting. At the
same time, rve will be increasing the opportunities that tve have for
coming in contact rvith quilt scholars, researchers, and collectors,
making new educational opportunities available for us as LQG
members that as a guild alone we could not accomplish.

Motion: On behalf of the Special Projects
committce:
I move that the proposal for the Lincoln Quilters Guild to
enter into an agreement rvith the University of Nebraska

-Lincoln Foundation to raise $50,000 over the next five
years, \vith an initial donation of $10,000 for the
establishment of "The Mary Campbell Ghormley Reading
Room" in the to be built International Quilt Study Center

building be brought to the floor for discussion and
vote at the October meeting of Lincoln Quilters
Guild. *****
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(Behind Office Depot in Westwood Plaza)
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sue@Iogcablnquilts.corn



Octobcr 2002 Class Rcgistration
Who/What: Cindy Ericksr,n, Mariners Compass
Date/Time/Cost: Tucsda;'. October 15,2002,9 a.m. to 3 p.rn., $20lperson
Location: All Saints Lutheran Church, 825 I Pioneers

Your name

Your address

Your phone #(daytirne) (evening)

send check payable to LQG, completed registration, and SASE to:Donna Dornbusch,
6521 Everett Street, Lincoln, NE 68506

I

I_J

November 2002 Class Registration
Wl,toAVhal: Mary Stori, Altention to Detail (explores horv ernbellisltments can make an
ordinary.projecl extra-o_rdinary). Class participints may bring lheir individual projects
and, as time permits, Mary rvill work with them on apfropriale embellishment'
techniques.
Date/Time/Cost: Monday, November ll,2OO2,9 a.m. to 3 p.m., $35/person
Location: All Saints Lutheran Church, 8251 Pioneers

Your name_
Your address

Your phone # (da1'time) (evening)

Send check payable to LQG, completed registration, and sASE to:Donna Dornbusch,
6521 Everett Street, Lincoln, NE 68506
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For this archango ploaso uto darKar 'counlrl'fall prints for atl 'odd'

numbsrod pi?c?6 [arger prinlr would ba o.K.]:
*t-2'Y-/'
*7-7wY./'
*5 - E',l,t'
*1 - b Y;'Y,2:'

For lha 'even' numberod piccos ploasa usa lighl tan prints:
*2 - t'N.Z'
*4-z%"Y,t'
*lt - g' Y z' [Trim lo b Yi' so it uill be U" finished]

6
(, r t,,'3.

4
I z



Hooper Creek Scwing& Quilting
r10 South 55th St,

l,incoln,NE 6ttl0 &?-4;lifl.2766

Pfalf Quiltstyler
rBuilt in "walking foot"
*Decorative stitches
*Alphabets
*Needle up/down
*Needle threader

#
nTo/

firu'-'-?

Support our advertisers!!

Our condolences are extended to
friends and family of

Haze| M. Meyers.

Jan 24,1911 - Sept 13,2002
Hazel was one of the

founding members of the
Lincoln Quilters Guild.

Lincoln Quilters Guild
P.O. Box 6861

Lincoln, NE 68506
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